Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:

Greetings to you all in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ.

Thank you all for praying and supporting our ministry here in Pohnpei. Following is the highlight of the activities we had in March and April 2025. Included below is the list of things or activities we anticipate doing in the near future beside pastoring the Capital Hill Baptist Church.

The months of March and April were busy months for us at the church. In March 30 to April 2nd we had our revival meetings at our church. Evangelist Randy Chovan from United State was our guest speaker. The messages presented by Evangelist Randy Chovan were inspiring and encouraging. The services went very well. There were souls saved and many folks dedicated their lives to the Lord.

On April 25, we celebrated our 33rd church anniversary. We had the celebration on the Nalap island Resort in Kitti municipality. The celebration went on for two days.

Other prayer needs and ministries/activities:

- 1. I will be preaching at the CCA 8th grade promotion ceremony on May 23, 2025
- 2 .I will be preaching at memorial service of the former Lt Governor who passed away last year on May 14, 2024.
- 3. Pray for the Pohnpei Baptist youth rally that will be held this Summer from June 30th to July 5, 2025
- 4. Pray for CHBC Church Summer Vacation Bible school that will be conducted at our church this summer from July 7 to July 11, 2025.
- 5. Pray for the Medical Mission Outreach, a group of doctors that will be coming to Pohnpei to minister to our churches from May 25 to June 5, 2025.

Please continue to pray for my health. I made my last checkup visit to the hospital couple of weeks ago. My health has improved a lot better than a year ago. I've been able to move around a lot now. I feel better now. A couple of days ago I went fishing outside the reef with my son.

Again, thank you all for praying for me, the ministry and my family.

Sonny, Lihna and children